[image: ]November 25, 2016 – Today’s weather report: Temp 45, morning drizzle, afternoon cloudy. Forecast 30’s with chance of more rain. Bummer!  No shorts today. This has been a very nice fall, which lasted until last week, when we had a few flurries.

[image: ]I must be dreaming… we have another anniversary coming up in 4 days. Yes, it will be our 14th. It seems like just yesterday that we were married, up the street at the Greek Church, what fun we all had!

Another year of weddings, births, anniversaries and deaths, we celebrate and mourn and remember. We are thankful for all our blessings.

This year our children were doing some traveling, with Melissa and Ryan going to Spain for Melissa’s birthday and Ben getting his dream IT job at Washington State University in Seattle. Abree, Caleb and Bryson were picked up by Donna and spent a week here during June. Olivia spent 9 days with us in August. What a great time we had with them all. The two older boys, Ben and Sam, were busy with jobs during the summer. Those two are getting the itch to go out on their own.
[image: ]
Olivia and I visited the Cleveland Art Museum, the University of Akron and the parks nearby. It was fun getting to know her better, as a young adult. We are looking forward to summer when she can return for more fun in the sun.

Donna also visited Orlando for a 4-day conference and then two weeks, with her sisters going to Croatia, Slovenia, and Bosnia (to visit Medjugore).

Donna continues to enjoy working and is in her 42nd year of nursing and she is not ready to retire yet. 

[image: ]I have now been in the new workshop/studio for a year and have I been having a great time. The woodworking shop is more fun than a barrel of monkeys and the art/photography studio doesn’t get any better. I never have a reason to say I am bored. I built a few dozen birdhouses, for a cancer survivors fund raiser, at the “Y”. Now I have several wooden Christmas trees to give out to family and friends.  Working on an oil painting and when I get the time photos of family and friends. 

[image: ]What will the youth of today remember about their Christmas’? My generation was the last to see major changes in the way things were manufactured, the media, the Internet, superhighways, airplanes, computers, air-conditioning, health care, and many more. Today our grandkids see very little change, just better “Apps”. They grew up with computer games taking the place of TV, outdoor sports, board games, and having best friends. You rarely see kids playing outside. Our bicycle was our ticket to roam, and boy did we roam. I don’t know where we got all that energy. We would leave the house in the morning and not return until evening. Our tires would be worn out once or twice during the summer. The woods were our playgrounds, climbing trees, playing in the creeks and camping out. Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts were our get away, learning about survival skills and helping others.

To you, our family, our friends, with our love, respect and admiration, we wish you a wonderful holiday season and a happy, healthy, New Year! So, until next year…we wish you and yours the very best life can offer. 
Ben & Donna
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